Executive Board Meeting
Shore Villas Condo Association
October 14, 2017
ShoreVillas1@gmail.com

Officers in Attendance:  Bob Frackiewicz, Rich Verasca, Jamey Ballot, Doug De Vincens, and outgoing Board member, Mike DeCarlo.   
	
General Note:  Though landowners can attend Board meetings, they normally are not allowed to participate in any Board discussions. However, due to some individual issues, today’s meeting will have open discussions.   

Reorganization of Board
President:  Bob Frackiewicz
Vice President:  Rich Verasca
Treasurer/Secretary:  Jamey Ballot

Motion passed (3 yes, 0 opposed) to accept the reorganization of new officers and their respective positions.

There is one open Board position due to Linda Boisseau’s resignation. We received a letter of interest from Nancy Van De Vaarst (trailer owner #37) to fulfill the remainder of Linda’s term, which will expire in September 2018. At that point, this position will be open for nominations and will become a 3-year term. For an unexpired term, the Board decides who fill this spot. The Board appointed Nancy Van De Vaarst as the new Board member. Note: Board position terms are staggered so that not all terms expire at the same time.  Frank Monte (15 15th Street) also expressed interest to help.  

Motion passed (3 yes, 0 opposed) to appoint Nancy Van De Vaarst as Linda’s replacement, the term to be served until September 2018.

To avoid a conflict of interest, our current counsel to the Board, Doug De Vincens, will be leaving his counsel position in order to manage the Arlington business side. He will be responsible for setting up the bills and receiving payments and handling any issues that arise with non-property owners. Doug suggested Anthony Pagano from Toms River to replace him and is waiting to receive Anthony’s proposal. The new counsel will be on retainer on an ‘as needed’ basis.  

Outgoing Board member Mike DeCarlo handed over various pieces of information to the new Board. Information consisted of: 1. Various Committees, 2. Bylaws and Rules and Regulations, 3. Newsletters, 4. Building and Grounds information, and 5. Letters he wrote to owners regarding various issues and improvement proposals. There are no open issues except an issue with the email account password.

On behalf of the new Board, Mike was thanked for all he did for Shore Villas during the past 3+ years. 

Bob will contact current Board member Manuela Soares and ask for her resignation. Though she has done a lot for the Board during her year on the board, lately she has been distant. In addition, she has not stayed in her unit for the last few years and it is felt that members of the Board should be present over the summer at Shore Villas. Manuela will be asked to work with Jamey to hand off the website tasks. 
A question was asked how one is notified of meetings.  There is a current email list of those owners who provided their email addresses. As new owners purchase properties, their emails will automatically be added to the overall distribution. Anyone in attendance who did not get notice of today’s meeting was asked to submit his/her email address to the Board. 

The Executive Board does meet over the winter and owners are encouraged to attend. The next Board meeting is tentatively scheduled for February 3, 2018.  

Website 
Our website needs to be updated. Manuela was in charge of setting up the owner portal and contact information. Jamey will now be taking over the website management.  Once updated, notification of meetings, meeting minutes, contact information, financials, etc. will be posted. Chris Anderson from Midway submitted the best price and was contracted to design our website. Jamey will work with Chris. Discussion was held about having a separate portal for those who have not purchased their land so that those owners can view the association’s rules online. Since Doug handles all non-land owner issues, it was decided that the website would only have a landowner portal. 

Telephone Pole Replacement
Owners residing at 82 E. Central, recently contacted JCP&L about a downed wire on their property. JCP&L determined that even though the wire was not electric, the pole needed to be replaced and moved to avoid wires resting on the roof. Arlington Beach used to pay for the poles, but JCP&L stated they would pay for this new pole. It is still unknown who will be responsible for removing the old pole. The current plan is to move the pole a foot off the owner’s back window, which will make it inconvenient for the owners to go out their back gate. All the other poles in that area, which were put in by Arlington, are across the street. If the pole is moved across the street, the road will need to be dug up to run the wires. Current water and power lines will need to be taken into consideration. The HOA is responsible for the electric hookup, ie: running the conduit down the pole and to the meter bank. Four trailers will be notified that they will have no power for about a week; however, the work will be done off-season. Jim DeCarlo knows an electrician and will get an estimate of running the conduit and how much more it will cost if the pole is placed across the street. Owners will provide JCP&L contact information to the Board. There are also Verizon phone lines that need to be removed first from the pole. 

Another owner at the meeting stated that she has a meter bank pole on her property and a regular pole that needs to be replaced. JCP&L has already put straps on the poles. There are six meters on a meter bank pole.  It costs around $4000-$5000 to replace a pole. The Board is aware of six poles that will need to be replaced over the next three to four years. 

Town Official 
Jim Byrne was supposed to attend our last general membership meeting.  He will be contacted again. 

New Building Proposals
· Owner at 46 Shore Villas Road (on 15th Ave) received both Board and town approval to build a 2-story home within the current footprint, with parking for two cars underneath. The current home is getting ready to be demolished.  
· Owner at 158 Central Ave is also thinking about new construction; however, an electrical pole stands in the way of his current plan. Rather than pay to have the pole moved, he would like to move his footprint. He will need to put together a proposal and bring it before the board. 
Note:  Cantilevering is not allowed if hanging over your neighbor’s property or common ground. If hanging over your own property, it will need to go before the Board for discussion. External A/Cs are not allowed to hang over your neighbor’s property. 

Arlington Way Stones
Mrs. Miller finally agreed to have Arlington Way stoned, but she wanted white stones. A Cape May blend of crushed, white stones was selected since their edges will allow the stones to lock together.  A.C. Hess provided the stones for W. Central and will provide for Arlington Way as well.  The cost will be $80/ton. We need 83 tons for a total cost of $6640, installed. Of the $20,000 budgeted for W. Central, the actual cost was $9500.  This leaves plenty of funds left over to cover the cost for Arlington Way. The stones will be laid before winter. The snowplow company was notified that they will need to lift their plows an inch higher so as not to disturb the stones.

2018 Budget
· Total expenses for 2017 were budgeted at $76,589.  
· Currently, the total expenses for the past year (Oct. 2016 to Oct. 2017) are $86,801, of which approximately $14,000 was a one-time fee for the stoning of W. Central and the website.  
The difference leaves us roughly in line with what was budgeted for 2017. 
· First time having a salary expense for Jimmy DeCarlo. Jimmy will remain a paid employee for one more year. He is responsible for turning on/off water, spraying for weeds, keeping common grounds nicely landscaped, installing dog stations, etc. 
· Will be incurring some recurring expenses for web posting fees. 
· The Board suggested taking the website costs out of the Office Supplies line item and making Web Services its own line item.  
· We collect reserves. Since we are ahead on reserves, we will continue to collect reserves but we can look at reducing them. In two years, we will have enough money to repave both W. Central and Arlington Way, and replace water lines and metered poles. 
· Should we have a snowy winter and the weather disturbs the stones on W. Central and Arlington Way, money will be taken out of the Repair and Maintenance line item.    
· The Board will review the budget and notify Doug of any questions/concerns prior to the February meeting. 

Parking on W. Central
There is only ‘unit owner’ parking on W. Central and throughout all of Shore Villas. If someone parks in your spot, you can call the police/towing company but you may need to sign the ticket and/or pay the towing charge.  Signs can be put up but you need to review the bylaws first for signage usage. 

Miscellaneous
· All property owner issues/concerns must be put in writing and submitted to the Board. 
· It was reiterated that no renting to outsiders is allowed at Shore Villas. 
· 2018 association dues will be mailed in January and due in February. 
· Next Board Meeting is tentatively scheduled for February 3, 2018.  
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Shore Villas now has a logo, which should appear on all handouts, along with the Shore Villa’s email and website addresses, and the names of the Executive Board members.
· Nametags will be used at the next meeting. 

Respectively submitted,
Nancy Van De Vaarst – Secretary

